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Greetings once again from the lone star state. As your Vice President 
for Member Resources, I am hoping that NEAFCS has given each of 
you numerous reasons to love the professional organization to which 
you belong. Most importantly, I am hoping that it has made an impact 
on you as an Extension professional. I know for a fact that I have 
received more than I have ever given over the years to NEAFCS.  
 
When I took the oath of office two years ago, one of my goals was to 
foster opportunities in order to promote and share what fantastic 
member benefits NEAFCS had to offer to its membership. By doing this, I learned how many 
opportunities and member benefits were personally missed over the years. As my term ends 
shortly (September 2022), I want to encourage all members not to miss a single chance at 
taking advantage of all the wonderful "golden nuggets" this great organization has to offer for 
professional and personal growth. Do not let even one slip through your fingers.  
 
I also want to challenge each of you by sharing what you have gained from NEAFCS with 
another Extension professional. Share the wealth! I know that this may seem very cliché, but we 
are truly stronger together than apart! Being a part of the NEAFCS family has truly brought me a 
great deal of joy. In my first "Meet the Board" article I mentioned how Extension had changed 
my life. I am truly excited to say that serving as your Vice President of Member Resources has 
also changed my life. It has been a game-changer, to say the least. The impact that it has made 
is unmeasurable. This office has allowed me to make so many new acquaintances and friends 
which will be treasured forever. Each of "YOU" made a difference in me and please continue to 
"MAKE" a difference in NEAFCS.  
 
As your VP of Member Resources, know that your leadership and guidance in NEAFCS are 
truly appreciated and we can't do it without you! Looking forward to seeing you at Annual 
Session. If you have the time, I would be honored to visit! Take care and see you in Raleigh! 
 


